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Question 

 

“Will the Minister advise whether she is considering a reduction in stamp duty, whilst maintaining a 3% 

higher rate for transactions other than a main residence, in order to stimulate land and property transactions; 

if so, how soon will such a proposal be brought forward and, if not, why not?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

There are no plans to make any changes to the stamp duty rates, either on a temporary or a permanent basis. 

 

The evidence shows that stamp duty holidays do not stimulate property transactions. Instead, they bring 

forward the timing of transactions, often at increased prices, which can lead to a fall in transaction numbers 

at the end of the holiday. Further comments on this subject are included in the Council of Ministers’ 

comments on the twenty-fifth amendment to the 2025 Budget. 

 

A permanent cut in stamp duty rates would reduce revenue, so may need to be funded by increasing other 

taxes or charges. 

 

 

 

https://statesassembly.je/getmedia/cb5c4e1b-38e2-48fb-8e9e-b7556529dacc/P-51-2024-Amd-(25)-Com.pdf?ext=.pdf

